Kenosha County Genealogy Society Board meeting Minutes 4 May 2015

The meeting was called to order by President, Judy Uelmen at 6:35 PM at the Bioscience Building of Gateway Technical College.

Board members present were: Judy Reynolds, Suzanne Dibble, Claudia Schiller, Frank Klein, Paula Frye, Judy Uelmen and Mary Ann Cole.

Three officers from the Walworth County Genealogical Society were in attendance and presented preliminary information on the Family History Fair they will be hosting on October 17, 2015 at Immanuel Lutheran Church in Lake Geneva. They gave an overview of the facility, speakers and set-up for the Fair. They shared useful information for KCGS in preparing to host the 2016 Family History Fair.

The Walworth County Genealogical Society will also be conducting a cemetery walk in July. Judy Reynolds to contact Chris Brookes with Kenosha publicity contact information.

The Secretary's report was read and accepted. The Treasurer reported a balance of \$1696.41.

Paula said she will put a notice of the vote on the dues increase in the pending newsletter. Judy Uelmen would like the cemetery article moved to the next newsletter so that it coincides with Craig Pfannkuche's presentation at the June meeting.

Judy Uelmen reported that she has been working on the speakers list for next year:

September 2015 Jean Hoffman Beginning Genealogy October 2015 Pat Mundstock topic to be selected November 2015 Maureen Brady Family Search

The One-on-One Workshops at SW Library will be:
Tues. Sept 22, 2015; Wed. Oct 14, 2015; and Wed, Nov. 11, 2015.

The workshop original scheduled for May 20th has been changed to May 13th, 2015.

Judy Uelmen reported that Maureen Kueny has been doing a great job on the nominating committee to fill the position of Vice-President.

Suzanne reported that there were 41 people in attendance at our April 13th meeting.

Judy Uelmen has had 8 people sign up to help with the 2016 Genealogy Fair. Several more signed up during the Board meeting. Judy will canvas to see if day or evening hours work best for everyone to meet. She will check for availability of a meeting room at KPL.

Claudia reported that the Sunshine Committee sent out 4 cards during April.

Mary Ann asked for the per page costs of printing the hand-outs for speakers. There may be an opportunity to reduce the printing costs.

The meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM.